
LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas
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April 19, 2013

TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: SB1003 by Carona (Relating to a review of and report regarding the use of adult and

juvenile administrative segregation in facilities in this state.), Committee Report 1st
House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require the governor to appoint an independent third party to conduct a review of
certain criminal justice related facilities in the state regarding the facilities' use of adult and
juvenile administrative segregation and related statistics. The bill would require the independent
third party to provide a report of its findings and recommendations to the governor, the lieutenant
governor, the speaker of the House of Representatives, and the standing legislative committees
with primary jurisdiction over criminal justice matters by December 31, 2014. The review
conducted and report submitted by the independent third party would be public information, as
applied by Government Code Chapter 552. The provisions of the bill would expire on February 1,
2015.
 
The Office of the Governor indicates there would be a minimal cost associated with implementing
the provisions of the bill.
 
This bill would take effect on September 1, 2013.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 301 Office of the Governor
LBB Staff: UP, ESi, EP, CK

Page 1 of 1


